From: Bellingham, Paul
To: Immingham OCGT

Subject: VPI Immingham OCGT Project - Highways England"s Deadline 4 Submission

Date: 14 November 2019 10:48:27

Dear Sirs

I refer to paragraphs 3.1.2 – 3.1.3 of the Statement of Common Ground between the Applicant and Highways England dated 5 September 2019 and write to update the Examining Authority on the progress of the agreement referred to therein. Discussions between the parties as to the terms of protective measures for the benefit of Highways England's interest in the strategic road network ("SRN") crossed by the existing gas pipeline in two place are ongoing.

Highways England's expectation is that the parties will put in place and secure such measures to overcome any inappropriate or uncontrolled impacts or use of the SRN as a consequence of the wide application of compulsory acquisition and other powers in the dDCO. The parties are in agreement as to the scope and extent of powers as they could be applied to the SRN. I understand that the Applicant is in agreement as to the principle of putting such measures in place and Highways England anticipates being able to reach agreement with the Applicant shortly.

Highways England has so far not provided any comments on the suitability of the dDCO insofar as it relates to the SRN and reserves its position to do so at a later stage and to attend any future hearing. At this stage that is hoped to be avoided. In the interests of concluding negotiations with the Applicant and otherwise costs, Highways England does not intended to make any comments on the Applicant's revised dDCO at this deadline.

In the event that the Examining Authority has any questions or queries please direct to me in the first instance.

Kind regards

Paul Bellingham

Head of Planning & Highways Legal Team (North), Lawyer, General Counsel's Office

Highways England | The Cube | 199 Wharfside Street | Birmingham | B1 1RN **Tel** 0300 470 8368 | **Mob** 07718 130 906

Email paul.bellingham@highwaysengland.co.uk | Web http://www.highways.gov.uk

This email may contain information which is confidential and is intended only for use of the recipient/s named above. If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any copying, distribution, disclosure, reliance upon or other use of the contents of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and destroy it.

Highways England Company Limited | General enquiries: 0300 123 5000 | National Traffic Operations Centre, 3 Ridgeway, Quinton Business Park, Birmingham B32 1AF | https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/highwaysengland | info@highwaysengland.co.uk

Registered in England and Wales no 9346363 | Registered Office: Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4LZ

Consider the environment. Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to.